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Federal Housing Finance Board 
1625 Eye Street NW 
Washington, D.C. 20006 

Attn: Federal Housing Finance Board Members 

Boem o f 3 1  

Don Jon& Pmddonc 
Mahrm mc. 

PonLc 

Nina Rodflguo: Secnm 

The Community Economic Development Association of Michigan, a statewide trade association with 8 u l h w l  Hourno mpal;D~ 0 . 1 ~ ~  

over 325 member and partners, formally opposes your proposal to increase the Federal Home Loan Lands M m .  PaolPmoldant 

Banks' required level of retained earnings, thus restricting their ability to pay stock dividends. If the U SNAP BAC 
Dnlrrd 

FHLB system is required to redlice their profits by placing them into retained earnings, this will result in Kddn Bra* 

a reduction of the funds available in the Affordable Housing Program (AHP), as the amount used to NW""9""H"mmh-Auw T m e  CIIY 

support the AHP by the FHLBl is based on 10% of the bank's profits. If profits are reduced because R~ o~~~~~ 
they must be used to reach the proposed retained earnings, the AHP will also be reduced. Ibbllal k r l l u m a ~ o l D h ; l  

oelml 

Anika Grr.uFabr 

Your board's intent appears to be the mitigaliuri or risk roi the FHLB system. I lowever, there are mu) Dalml LISC 

already many safeguards in place in the system to adequately and sensibly minimize the risk. This nrn HWWV 

proposal would add unnecessary regulation that would impede the provision of low cost funding to Numon Develcpmenr Cammlw'm 
&re 

FHLB members for housing and community development, limiting what the bank can provide at the JW Haapny 

local level. Ligttmarso CDC 
Pwuc 

MC~OIIO LJdo 

The proposal will reduce F HLBan k asset size, mortgage holdings and liquidity investments, thereby C h i n w w C u c o ~ ~ ~ a c  UWRA 
Sac L. Marir 

reducing income and ultimately the funds available to help low income tamilies obtain housing under 1irn Lomrnrlli 

the successful Affordable Housing Program. For our Indianapolis FHLB, that would mean a reduction wamaza kafsasrop tit!$, ~ n c  

of $1 million in AHP grants and reducing shareholder returns rllay cause a loss in membership. 

Additionally, CEDAM also requests that you appoint the public interest directors to the FHLRank, as u l ~ ~  M Y ~ Z ~ C  

required by law. It is imperative that these appointments are made and that the public interest is Oroelor l n n h g  Hmmg Coa~Ucv? 
L&g 

reflected on this board to provide both credibility and balance to this board. A ~ ) U I  powr 
Gdnasw Counrylunamk 

Rhl 

The affordable housing industry cannot afford another cut in funding, particularly the critical funding DWII~ ~unevaar 
provided by the Affordable Housing Program. CEDAM requests that you withdraw this proposal as it w m g  P l r n  

G a n d  Ram 

will adversely affect the affordable housing program and to fill the public interest vacancies, hlicia T ~ O ~  
A m b w b  CIlC 

OllIm!l 

Respectfully, Dennis wat 


